Priority question for written answer P-000809/2021
to the Commission
Rule 138
Andrzej Halicki (PPE)
Subject:	Pfizer vaccine – sixth dose
On 8 January 2021, the EMA approved an amendment to the information leaflet supplied with the Pfizer vaccine allowing six doses to be taken using a ‘low dead space’ syringe, which may cause problems in administering the sixth dose.
On 28 September 2020, a joint tender procedure was launched for the supply of medical equipment for the Covid-19 vaccine covering 27 types of equipment, including syringes. In its Communication of 19 January 2021, the Commission stated that it had secured a line of supply of the medical equipment needed for vaccination as part of the joint EU procurement.
1.	Can the Commission say whether the best syringes for administering the Pfizer vaccine will be included among this medical equipment?
2.	Has the Commission received a request from the Polish Government for supplies of these low dead space syringes under existing EU programmes for tackling Covid-19?
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